
Annual Report of The Parish Council 

of 

The Holy Trinity Armenian Apostolic Church of Greater Boston 

The year of 1963 was considerably improved over the previous year, 
in that personal differences among church members and church problems apparently 
were gradually being resolved. 

We the members of The Parish Council wish to express our appreciation 
for the privilege of having served you to the best of our resources. 

Members of The Parish Council who most graciously gave their time and 
effort under the guidance of our President, Rev. Papken Maksoudian were: 

Chairman 
Vice Chairman 

Treasurer 
Asst. Treasurer 

·secretary 

General Zaatarian 
John Soursourian 

- .Khoren Kolligian 
Arthur Ansbigian 
John Davagian 

Advisors: Peter Adamian, Charles Tola~an, Charles Zeyt~onjian, 
Louis Janagian, Michael Gazarian and Peter Goulkasian. 

Meetings of The Parish Council were held on the second and fourth 
Wednesdays of each month also several special meetings as the occasion 
required. 

Some of the accomplishments of The Parish Council for the year of 
1963 were. 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

6. 

7. 

Participating in all Building Committee Meetings. 

Administering and disposing of all legal transactions and accounting 
of all financial matters. 

Sponsoring and arranging all details for our Annual Picnic held 
at Camp Ararat, June 21, 1963. 

Rendering any assistance as required in the successful operation 
of our Sunday School. 

Supervising the maintenance of all our Church property. 

Sponsoring and arranging all details for our Annual Consecration 
Banquet held September 27, 1963. 

. Vo!i~ 
With the wonderful assistance of RttrRev. Shahe Ajemian sponsored 
a banquet Sunday January 26, 1964 and raised funds for the restoration 
of The Church of The Holy Sepulchre in Jeruselum. 



•• ... . 

Some of the highlights of the past year were: 

1. The second Annual Cotillion Dinner Dance Dance sponsored by 
the Young Women's Axuiliary. 

2. The Annual Banquet sponsored by the Senior's Ladies Auxiliary. 
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3. The Annual Church Bazaar sponsored by the Young Women's Auxiliary. 

4. The Giftorama sponsored by the Trinity Men's Union. 

5. The Annual Outing for the Sunday School sponsored by the 
Trinity Men's Union. 

6. The wonderful concert under the very able direction of Hampartzurn 
Berberian held at John Hancock Hall. 

The Parish Council members wish to extend their gratitude to our 
President Rev. Papken Maksoudian and to our Chairman General Sarkis Za~tarian 
for their inspired leadership. Also to the Senior Ladies Auxiliary, 
the Young Women's Axuiliary,.The Trinity Men's Union, The Holy Trinity 
Choir under the leadership of Mr. Berberian, the A. C. 0. Y. A. Seniors and 
Juniors, to Mr. John Aroian and his wonderful staff for the successful 
operation of the Sunday School and to all other Church organizations. 
And most of all our heartfelt thanks to our Parishioners who are essentially 
the backbone of our wonderful heritage and with whom we would not have 

succ7)?a7~~ 
\L)d-~~. 


